9/11/08

Dear Bhardwaj,

I am attaching a detailed message expressing the heartfelt thanks from the IASER team and explaining the expenses made so far and the request for a the required expenses for the next year. We tried with the low configuration used laptops, but somehow could not find it reasonably manageable ones and so decided to go for a new PC as planned. More over, our experienced with a used computer that we have now, has not been really good enough and so Satish and OP, both have strongly expressed the need for a new computer if we are going to spend our money on it. I think with the hope of your computers arriving sometime in near future, we find ourselves in a good shape in terms of the requirements of computer machines. But if we need to spend money and purchase one, then we would much rather prefer to buy a new one rather than repeating the same mistake of getting a used one and then keep spending money on its repairs and up gradations.

 I have written a detailed message explaining the rationale of the expenditure made so far and the need for the funds for future. It will be great if we could get a fund for the whole year, but if you don’t have that much of funds right now, then we could process the funds for the next six months and then get the funds for the subsequent period.

Please read the two attachments for details.

Talk soon,

, Jags

+91-11-27662628
Dear Bhardwaj,

Thanks for your call last time and I am glad that you had a successful marathon for a noble cause. Let me start by thanking you and the rest of the Asha Cleveland family by acknowledging the support extending by you guys.

I must say at the outset that this support by the Asha Cleveland family has proved to be historical to the revival of IASER. As I had pointed out in some of my earlier communications to you guys that IASER did not have any infrastructure nor did it had any funding sources to rely upon to revive it after the demise of its founding father late Lal Advani. Although I just recently took over as its chief functionary, I cannot thank you guys enough in my personal capacity as someone who happens to be passionate about carrying on the legacy of Advaniji and now officially as the Secretary General of the organization. If IASER had not got this support from you guys, we would not have perhaps been here in terms of its revival and it is quite likely that it would have met its unfortunate death. 

As its name suggests, IASER was basically founded to promote educational opportunities for the disabled to prepare them for their rehabilitation by empowering them through education. Therefore, nothing could have been better than a project like this to revive an organization in order to continue and promote the legacy of Advaniji to commit ourselves to the goal of empowering every disabled person in the country to live a life of dignity by way of being empowered through the process of education. 

We have now completed an association of almost two years and IASER is once again a living organization fulfilling its goal of promoting educational opportunities for the disabled members of Indian society. With the support received from Asha Cleveland family, we now have two scanners, one desktop, and a power back up system in terms of its physical infrastructure, something which is essential for any modern organization to run. With the establishment of bear minimum infrastructure and a team of three committed Asha volunteers, IASER is now gradually reviving itself and getting back on the track of its mission. As a result, we have been able to accomplish the goal of 80 books containing 25,995 pages in less than two year’s time which are used by thousands of blind people around the country. These almost 26000 pages scanned and converted so far which are now available to the blind readers in e-text format in finalized edited form include 41 books containing 14271 pages which were scanned by end of December when Amrata visited us. Before spelling out the expense for the next six months, let me explain two important developments that have taken place recently, viz. moving of the office and replacement of Ashok with Bhupendra.

Earlier we were running the office from an apartment in Rohini area where Amrata had visited us. That apartment was a joint property of me and my brother. And since I could not raise any funding for office rent and did not want to ask you guys for that amount, my brother was not in favor of using the property complete for the purpose of social work on a long term basis without getting any financial returns out of the investment that he had made on that property. Moreover, now, I got a fairly big house on campus as a part of my job package and I could easily manage to spare some space in the house for this project. So, I got a wooden partition in my living room through a temporary wooden structure which could be easily moved to a new place whenever we are able to find a permanent place belonging to IASER in near future. In some ways, I find it better for me to move the site at my home itself as now I could interact with Satish and OP more regularly. However, moving the office meant losing one of our old employees Ashok.  Part of his incentive to work for us despite a meager salary, was free housing that he was getting in Delhi as he was also living in that apartment in Rohini area in north-west Delhi.  But now with the moving of the office to a new location at my home, he lost that free housing and finds it difficult to survive in Delhi with that kind of a meager salary.   So, he has now joined a new job of a cab driver. Therefore, we have now replaced Ashok with Bhupendra.

Bhupendra had worked for IASER as a sighted guide for Lal Advani and joined an embroidery business following his demise. Since I returned from U.S. he has generally been working with me for about 3 to 4 hours a day on an average and rest of the time he had been working for his embroidery business. According to the new assignment, he will still work for me for a few hours in a week, but his primary involvement will be with the IASER.  As   he had very nostalgic memories of working with Lal Advani and IASER, nothing could have been a better offer for him to once again join IASER on a full time bases after Ashok left us. So, now we have Bhupendra instead of Ashok who will work for us on a full time bases. It was a bit sad to lose Ashok, but we have been able to find a good substitute for him. Part of the advantage of having Bhupendra is that he is also personally known to the executive committee members of IASER along with used to performing routine activities for IASER like depositing checks in the bank, delivering CDies to students directly in Delhi University and organizations like National Association for the Blind. 

I know the creation of a wooden partition for running from its new location was not a part of the budget approved last time, but it happened to be an unanticipated expenditure which needed to be made due to the unplanned moving of the office to a new location. There was no choice for me to do this if I needed to run the project from my campus house in order to ensure a reasonably good working environment. Since I was able to run the project for about one and half a year from the previous place and was able to manage other expenses like electricity and water etc and will continue to take care of such expenses myself, I thought that the group should not mind if I make this expense for the wooden partition and make a request for one time grant of about Rs. 13,000/- for this purpose. I wanted to ask for the financial support for this purpose as a part of the next installment, but I could not wait for it as it was difficult to carry on the work from my living room as it affected the privacy of my house as well as the privacy of the people like Satish or O.P. but if the group does not like this decision taken out of desperation, then I will take care of the expenditure incurred for wooden partition. Based on the existing conditions, the need for a computer could be postponed but it became urgent to make arrangements in the new place through the creation of this temporary structure in order to keep the work going smoothly. Therefore, the major additional expense related to infrastructure which is still there is a computer with decent configuration. Since the amount spelt out for the wooden partition happens to be an unapproved expense and if the group decides not to approve it still, I can contribute this amount of Rs. 13,000/- for the purchase of a computer during the next term of the grant.

What is needed through the next installment of the grant?

With the exception of a good computer, we now have the most part of the required infrastructure.  So the major expense that we would now have would be the running expenses for the salary of the three Asha volunteers. Based on the rising inflation and a genuine demand for a raise in their salary as it is requested by Satish particularly,  it will be appreciated well if there is a minor raise in their salary.  In fact, neither Bhupendra nor O.P. have asked for any kind of raise, but Satish does expect a raise of at least Rs. 1000/- as he is now very well versed in the work and is capable of finding a similar job with a slightly higher salary for a data entry job somewhere else. But we would not like to loose him and it seems to be a genuine demand to ask for a slight raise due to the rising inflation. While O.P. has not asked for any raise in the salary as he partly wants to do this work for us as a volunteer, it will be nice to give him a raise of Rs. 1000/- rupees a month as a token of thanks for his work and help him in dealing with the killing problem of rising inflation. Similarly, while Bhupenra has just joined us for the last two months and would not find himself comfortable asking for a raise in such a short time, it will be really nice if we pay him at least Rs. 3000/- a month for his work. A meager salary of about Rs. 1500/- to Rs. 2000/- in a month that I had been paying him for his support to me for 3-4 hours a day during the working days, could be just supplement for his main source of income. He has a family of two growing up children along with a wife who happens to be a home maker and it is very hard for him to survive in this time of rising inflation.  We would not like to loose him like Ashok due to a salary which does not suffice to take care of the very basic expense in an expensive city like Delhi.

It will be helpful if you are able to send the funds for the next six months at least if you don’t have enough funds to cover the proposed expenditure for the whole of next one year. We have presented the requirement for the funds for the next six months starting from October 08 to March 09.

I am attaching a separate file containing the proposed expenditure for the next six months from October 08 to March 09 as the funds sent by you guys will take care of the expenditures till the end of this month (September 08). The attached file contains the expenses incurred so far including the proposed salary for this month. At the same time, the file also contains the proposed expenditure for the next six months.

Love,

Jags

